OPTIMIST CLUB OF ST. CHARLES



August 2011 Volume 10 Issue 11

CLUB OFFICERS

President Fred McGinley 636 949-3716 Vice President Mike Ebert 636 936-8066

Secretary Paul Hauser 636 926-2080

Treasurer David Borgmeyer 636 723-0275

Past President Gerry Prinster 314 973-2928

BOARD MEMBERS

(Two-year Term) Roger Deppe 636 723-1937 Lynne Little 636 328-5490 Joan Wagner 636 946-4484 (One-year Term) Mark Cook 636 724-4737 Jim Evans 636 949-4900 Jean Kent 636 946-1331 EASTERN DISTRICT

OFFICERS Governor John Strickland istrickland03@charter.net * * *

Secretary-Treasurer Ann Wagganer awagganer@charter.net

Governor-Elect Sheryl Nappier

Lt-Governor, Zone 7 Gary Rieth GaryRieth@sbcglobal.net

* * * Editor - Roger Deppe

COUNTY FAIR

Volunteers for the beer booth were warm but well taken care of by heavenly breezes and ceiling fans under the pavilion. Dale Westby, project chair, thanks the following volunteers:

Dave Borgmeyer Gerry Prinster Clark Cilek Rick Pundmann Ernie Dempsey Shelly Reuther Paul Hauser Carl Sandstedt Mike Johnson Marion Schmidt Lynn Little Ralph Sundermeier Sharon North Joan Wagner Hugh Orr Dale Westby Paul Wilke

CHARLES ATOM BASEBALL TEAM JOINS THE FUN

After many years, it was good to have our organization represented in the St. Charles 4th of July Parade. Thanks to all who participated and special thanks to Coach Jeff Schmitz and all the boys of the Atom League baseball team. Thanks to Jackie Borgmeyer, Helen Reiling, Jim Ebone, and Mike Brophy for furnishing costumes and "clowning around." A bang up time was had by all. Uncle Sam (Paul Hauser) proclaimed - "We want you!"

Float Decorators: Jackie Borgmeyer, Mark & Jodi Cook, Audrey & Roger Deppe, Paul Hauser, Sharon North, Helen Reiling, Shelly Reuther, Gerry Prinster.

Parade Duty: Dave Borgmeyer, Mark & Jodi Cook, Mike Ebert, Paul Hauser, Helen Reiling + Mickey & Porkchop, Shelly Reuther, Coach Schmitz and Atom League Baseball -American Champs Division Thanks, Mark Cook - Project Chairman

CONGRATULATIONS

To Fred McGinley

Recognized in TimeOff magazine as Who's Who In St. Charles, County

ST. CHARLES OPTIMIST CLUB

Received the John Noll Award for continuous support of the youth of SC County. We're included in the "Circle of Champions"

To Bob & Clara Scott

Celebrated their 65th Anniversary on July 14th.

BOARD KEEPS DUES AT LAST YEAR'S LEVEL

Secretary, Paul Hauser, will be sending dues notices out in September. The notice will be based on last year's level - Regular member (\$75) Life Member (\$40) New members will be \$75 plus a one-time processing assessment of \$15 paid to OI.

LITTLE HILLS FESTIVAL

It's that time of the year again. Hot weather, chance of afternoon storms. crowds of people on Main Street - it must be time for the Festival of the Little Hills.

We will be in our favorite location serving beef sandwiches, hot dogs, brats, soda and water. Help will be needed! Contact Fred McGinley to volunteer (636 949-3716).

PRINCIPAL LUNCHEON

Thanks to Mike Ebert sixteen administrators from local schools attended our luncheon on July 19th and learned about the programs offered by the St. Charles Optimist Club. Fred McGinley welcomed the administrators and thanked them for the work they do in the community. (See page two for details)

FRIEND OF YOUTH

Optimist Club Website: http://scoptimists.weebly.com/

BIRTHDAYS

Earl Cullom 8/10 Jerry Reese 8/21 Ralph Sundemeier 8/21 Fred McGinley 8/24 Susan Rhoads 8/24 David Borgmeyer 8/25

ANNIVERSARIES

Mike/Madith Johnson 8/3 Rick/Marge Pundmann 8/10 Pat/Kathie McDonnell 8/11 Wayne/Joy Oetting 8/18 Shelly Reuther/Dennis Beaver 8/29

NOON MEETINGS

Tuesday 2 Jim Miles Boeing - Employee Charity Fund **Tuesday 9** Jana Muller

Former Exchange Stutudent "German Education"

Tuesday 16 Miriam Wetter Amrican Cancer Society

Board Meeting

Tuesday 23

Steve McKinstry St. Louis Royals - Rugby Tuesday 30

TBA Suggestions: Call Mark Cook

EVENTS

August

Festival of the Little Hills 8/19-21 EMO District Meeting St. Louis 8/19-20 September

Optimistic Hour 9/22 Grappa Grill 5 - 7 p.m.

Installation Luncheon 9/27

INSTALLATION

This year, our Installation Banquet will be a luncheon on Tuesday, September 27th from noon to 1:30 p.m. Officers and Board Members will be installed. Fred will recognize last year's accomplishments.